
 

Roadside Ditch Restoration and Culvert 
Improvement Project 

 
December 5, 2024 

Dear Property Owner/Resident, 

The Municipality of Southwest Middlesex will soon begin a roadside ditch restoration 
and culvert upgrade project on your road. This letter outlines key details about the 
project, including how it may affect you. Approved by Council on June 5, 2024, the 
project aims to stabilize roadside drainage ditch and extend a culvert to enhance road 
safety and improve the durability of municipal infrastructure 

Location: Switzer Drive between McArthur Road and Thames Road 
 

Schedule: Tentative start date – Monday, December 9, 2024 (Weather 
Permitting) 
Estimated completion – Friday, December 20, 2024 

 
Scope: Roadside Ditch Restoration and Culvert Upgrade. 

Contractor: JLH Excavating Inc. 

How will Construction Impact You? 

Road Access: Switzer Drive will be closed, only allowing local traffic to access 
their properties. The contractor will work with impacted properties as it relates 
to driveway impacts and access to property. 

Vibration – Protect Valuables: Construction equipment can cause 
vibrations. Please ensure you protect any valuables susceptible to damage. 

Mail Services: Canada post will continue to deliver mail during construction. 
Canada Post will provide further notification and instructions for residents that 
may be impacted. 



 
 

 
Garbage and Recycling Collection: If your pick-up point is temporarily 
blocked by construction the Municipality & contractor will assist in collecting 
and transporting your garbage and recycling. 

 
 

Contact Information 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the undersigned. 
 

 
Regards, 

Mauro Castrilli, C.E.T. 
Manager of Public Works 
Public Works Department 
(519) 287-2015 Ext 8119 
mcastrilli@southwestmiddlesex.ca 


